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February 4, 1989 

Dear Friends of Haiti, 

Birey, Bord Mer 
Leogane, Haiti, W.I. 

MISSION NEWS 

____ _ Bll I LUI NG-LN_---LASALLE 
The present church facility in LaSalle has been used as a 

school diningroom for over 200 children. Last week we started 
building a seperate church facility in the village. 

LAND IN LEOGANE 
We would like to confirm that the land in the town of 

Leogane has been purchased. The date of passing of papers was 
January 7, 1989. On Sunday, the 8th, the Christians gathered 
on the newly acquired property for a prayer of thanksgiving. 

THE TENT IS UP 
You will be pleased to know that our large Gospel tent 

has been repaired and is up. Pastor Ken McLellan from Glad 
Tidings Church in Bangor, Maine, along with some of his men, 
repaired the tent and put it up on January 20th. Once again, 
Gospel meetings are taking place at the tent in Signeau. 

FOOD DEPOT IMPROVEMENTS 
Our two food depots had their tin shed roofs removed and 

replaced with a red masonry gable roof. Also more ventilation 
was provided for the building. These improvements were made 
t oG -h e-l-p k-ee.p- o-ur - f--GOQ- s-I.1-PP.J. ie-&- s tor:-ed--a-t--a-

SPECIAL FEEDINGS 
This month, 10,000 pounds of grains were distributed to 

preschool children. This is in addition to our daily feedings 
of over 2200 children in our 8 villages ministries. 

SCHOOL OF MINISTRY 
N.E.W. Missions is concerned about training our preachers 

for the ministry. Presently, a course in the Old Testament 
prophets is being taught on Monday evenings. Other courses 
will be offered to various age groups in the future as we 
prepare men and women for the ministry. This summer, an 
intensive school of Ministry will be conducted for six weeks. 

Directors: George and Jeanne DeTellis, Mailing Address: B.P. 11107-Carrefour Road, Port-Au-Prince, Hait i, w.1. 
U.S. Office: (508) 757-2593, Box 2880, Worcester, MA 01613 



N.E.W. MISSIONS TEAM IN HAITI 

Above is a recent picture of our present team of 
in Haiti. From left to right, first row: 

Andrew Phillips, Kelli Hadley, Randy Harman, George & Annette 
Gosselin. Standing in back: 

Bill & Lil Johnson, Michelle Gulledge, George & Jeanne 
DeTellis, Mary Jane Basel, Sandy Glynn, Jodi Teller, Jeff 
Robbie, Diann Grove, Randy & Renee' Ott. 

THREE THINGS 

In Genesis 12, God told Abram three things. 

I. The seed of Abram would greatly multiply and would be a 
people upon the earth that would be a people of God. Through 
Jesus Christ we are the seed of Abram. We are the people of 
God. 

II. God also siad that He would give to Abram a land, 
"wherever his feet would tread .•• " The Jew has always been a 
people connected to the land. God has a purpose for the Jew 
that he will work out in the end of time. 

III. Thirdly, God said that He would bless Abram and in turn 
Abram would be a blessing. Why does God bless His people? We 
are God's hands. We are his feet. We are the ones through 
whom God is working to bless this world. 

WE ARE BLESSED TO BE A BLESSING (Gen. 12:2) 

We love you. 

Sincerely, 

George and Jeanne DeTellis 
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Birey, Bard Mer 
Leagane, Haiti, W.I. 

Dear Friends of Haiti, 

THE REVOLUTION CONTINUES! 

Revolutien -i-s a radical change.- What: was- has ee-n-
changed so drastically that it is almost impossible to 
recognize how it was before. There have been many political, 
social alld spiritual revolutions among the nations of the 
world. 

Jesus has often been referred to as a Revolutionary. 
Paul proclaimed that the Gospel is the power of God. Slowly, 
yet determinately, the life and message of Jesus Christ 
changed the makeup of the then known world. Still today, 
wherever the Gospel is preached under the power of the Holy 
Spirit, men, families and nations are radically changed. 
The Revolution Continues! 

MISSIONARIES PRAY AND FAST 

The team of missionaries here at N.E.W. Missions have 
entered into a time of prayer and fasting for the needs of 
Haiti and for a move of God's Spirit in our ministries. 

Each missionary has committed themselves to pray and 
fast one day each week on a rotation basis. Two missionaries 

-w i 1-1 be- p r ay-i-fl-tJ- an fa s tin 9 e a-c-h a-a y-. Th i s - w i 11 cont-i-ntle -fo r 
at least forty days. 

MISSIONARY NEWS 

Wedding: During the summer of 1986, Eric Scheer and Elektra 
Rickman met here in Haiti while serving the Lord as 
missionaries at N.E.W. Missions. A Wedding is planned for 
August 5, 1989. 

Two New Missionaries: Monica Metzler and Paula Schaefer, from 
Virginia, have been accepted for a one-year term of missionary 
service with N.E.W. Missions. 

Prayer Request: N.E.W. Missions needs a missionary who will 
direct our high school and a missionary to administer our 
Bible College. 

Directors: 3eorge and Jeanne DeTellis, Mailing Address: B.P. 11107-Carrefour Road, Port-Au-Prince, Haiti, w.1. 
U.S. Office: (508) 757-2593, Box 2880, Worcester, MA 01613 



MISSION NEWS 

High School and Bible College: Plans are now being drawn up 
for a high school and Bible College at our land in Signeau on 
the national highway. Please pray and believe God .with us 
that our high school will be operative for the opening of 
school this fall. 

John Deere 310C: Last October 10th we ordered a John Deere 
tractor. We had expected the tractor to arrive for Christmas. 
Finally, after many months of delay, the tractor has arrived, 
just in time to begin the construction of our high school and 
Bible College. 

Jeanne and I are here in Haiti and we know that our 
Lord is at work. I have often referred to Haiti as a hard 
rock. But I have seen masons tap on a rock until it was split 
in a way that he wanted. God's word is referred to as a 
hammer. (Jeremiah 23:29) God the Holy Spirit working through 
men will, I believe, bring about a radical change in the land 
of Hai ti. 

Thank you for your love, prayers and faithful support. 

Love in Christ, 

v · 
George and Jeanne DeTellis 
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Dear Friends of Haiti, 

B irey, Bord Mer 
Leogane, Haiti, W.I. 

BELIEVERS BAPTISED 

Several N.E.W. Mission churches participated in a 
baptism service on the bay in Bord Mer, Haiti. Twenty-two 
men and women were baptised. 

Before the service, a teenage girl ran up to me and 
said, "Please talk to my father. He is against my being 
baptised. My father is afraid that if I sin after I am 
baptised, God will greatly punish me." People of different 
lands think differently. I assured her father, the brother 
of the local voodoo priest, that the God who saves also 
keeps. Marie Ange was thrilled her father agreed to her 
Christian commitment. 

We missionaries stood nearby as the young and old 
emerged from the waters of baptism. we marvelled at 
the hand of God. We fel t the strong presence of the Holy 
Spirit and many of the Baptised, coming from the waters, 
leaped with joy! 

MISSIONARY NEWS 

Bill & Lill Johnson - returned to Maine after completing 6 
months of service hosting the Missions Training Center. We 
look for their return this fall for their third term of 
missionary service. 

Timothy DeTellis - returned to the U.S. after spending most 
of 6 years in Hai ti, to complete his senior year of high 
school and prepare for college. One of Timothy's 
accomplishments was to teach· music and give private 
instrument lessons to several Haitians. DanaI Massy, a 
young Haitian, is now playing the piano at the Bord Mer 
Church. 

Directors: George and Jeanne DeTellis, Mailing Address: B.P. 11107-Carrefour Road, Port-Au-Prince, Haiti , w.1. 
U.S. Office: (S08) 757-2593, Box 2880, Worcester, MA 01613 



MISSION NEWS 

HAITIAN DOCTOR EMPLOYED Kelli Hadley is the 
director of our clinic. Under her direction the general 
health services of the clinic have grown to include 
prenatal, postnatal, family planning and early child 
nutrition. A Haitian doctor, Mrs. Michel, has been ' employed 
to work in our clinic two days each week. Our clinic team 
is caring for about 70 patients a day. 

BIBLE COLLEGE AND HIGH SCHOOL SITE 

Our tractor is busy at work at the land in Signeau. 
A foundation for a fence is being prepared to enclose the 
7-acre site. THe construction of the Bible College and High 
School will be a huge undertaking. Work has begun. Plans 
are to build 10 classrooms to start. 

would like to our first building .L:iflisbed by 
the fall of '89. We are commited to have our school open 
even if it means meeting in the big tent. We are moving 
forward. We are asking you to believe God with us. 

Buildings are necessary to house students and to 
conduct church. Every building represents hundreds of young 
people who are receiving the Word of God and having their 
lives changed by the Holy Spirit. 

NEEDED IN HAITI: An experienced welder for several months. 

CROSSING CULTURE 

Living in Haiti is like living in another world. We 
as missionaries do our best to study the history, language 
and customs of the local people. We are in another land, 
but the land of our origin is still in us. 

It is my firm conviction that the believer gifted and 
anointed by the Holy Spirit can go anywhere in the world and 
effectively minister to anyone. God is the God of every 

it is He who knows, loves and is able to 
to a people. It is God the Holy Spirit who is able to cross 
every culture. 

More than ever we need to feel the strength of your 
prayers. We love and pray for you. 

Love in Christ, 

t-""" 

George and Jeanne DeTellis 


























